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the recent meeting. The stimulus that every man receives
from coming into personar contact with so many and so varied
minds is in itself worth all the time and trouble that it takes to
attend these meetings. Probably not more than two per cent.
of the profession usually attend. This is far from credit-
able. It is sincerely to be hoped that the efforts being
made to have a good meeting at Banff next year will find a
strong sympathy throughout the profession-a sympathy that
will, we hope in many cases, take the shape of a resolution to
be there. We would direct our readers' special attention to the
president's remarks on this place as a climatic resort. It would
seem that we have in our own country a place which at no dis-
tant date will rival some of the more celebrated European health
resorts. Next August, then, every practitioner will have an
excellent opportunity of becoming practically acquainted with
the merits of Banff as a health resort and at the same time of
enjoying a fine holiday trip.

PROVINCIAL MEDICAL BOARD.
The semi-annual meeting of the Provincial Medical Board

was held in Quebec on Wednesday, the 26th September, the
President, Dr. W. H. Hingston, presiding. After the reading
of the minutes of the last meeting, a letter was read from Dr.
R. A. Kennedy, one of the representatives of Bishop's College,
resigning his seat upon the Board. It was announced that Dr.
Perrigo had been selected by this Faculty to replace Dr. Ken-
nedy. The following committee on Credentials was appointed,
Viz., Drs. Lachapelle, L. Larue, and Perrigo. The President
asked for the opinion of the Board upon the application of Miss
Mitchell for a license, she having recently graduated at Kingston.
The Board decided that she suffered no disability, the word
candidate in the law having no qualification as regards sex.
The reports from the assessors of the University of Laval at
Quebec and Montreal were read and adopted. The President
announced that, since last meeting, Prof. Read of Lënnoxville
had resigned the position of examiner for matriculants, and he
had temporarily appointed Mr. Hamilton Petry, M.A., in his


